
 
Dear Parents 
 
Welcome to Term Four at St Peterôs. As expected, this term promises to be one full of learning, 
celebrating and coming together as a school community. We look forward to our School Carol 
Night at Thomas Carr, orientation sessions for our new Preps in 2020 and farewelling our Grade 
Six students who have been an important part of our faith community over the last seven years. 
Teachers will be busy this term with assessment and reporting, compiling class lists and 
continuing to nurture and develop your childôs learning. We look forward to working with you over 
the coming months to ensure a positive end to the school year. 
 
On Tuesday night we had our Prep Information Night for 2020. This night was an opportunity for 
the families who have successfully enrolled their child for Prep next year, to understand the 
structures and expectations for this year level. On the night, important information was distributed 
to parents to ensure that children arrived at the right time for our orientation sessions this year. If 
your child is enrolled in Prep for next year and you did not attend this night, could you please pick 
up your information pack from the school office this week. 
 
Thank you to the parents who took the time to complete the online survey in relation to our 
school. These surveys are organised by the Catholic Education Office and are distributed yearly. 
This year was the first year with the newly designed surveys and the feedback so far has been 
that they are not as lengthy as the surveys used in previous years so they are much more 
achievable for families to fill in. We have just received the results of these surveys and are 
working through them as a school to ensure that the data given is used to improve our school in 
moving forward. The staff and senior students were also given surveys to ensure a voice for all. 
 
Finally, just a reminder that we are having a school closure day this Friday so that we can 
analyse the feedback from our School Review and start to devise our plan for whole school 
improvement over the next four years. I would like to take this opportunity to thank the staff of the 
OSHC Program who have agreed to trial the program for this School Closure Day to see if it is a 
viable option for the future. 
 
Regards 

 
 
 
 

Karen Wilson 
Principal 
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LEARN 

LIVE 

RELATE 
SCHOOL UNIFORM TERM 4 
Typically in term 4 there is a change over from winter uniform to summer uniform. We 
recognise that the cold weather may still be with us at the start of term 4 and therefore the 
children may continue to wear the winter uniform, including hats for the first two weeks of the 
term. However if the weather is warm, we expect parents to make a sensible decision and send 
their children to school in summer uniform. This transition time from winter uniform to summer 
uniform is for the first two weeks of the term and it is expected that all children will be in FULL 
SUMMER UNIFORM by Monday October 21st.  
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Dates to Remember 
Dates are subject to change 

Monday 7th October Term 4 commences at 8.45am 

Friday 18th October  Curriculum Day - NO SCHOOL FOR CHILDREN 

Thursday 24th October PREP 2020 Group Orientation Sessions 

Monday 4th November Curriculum Day - NO SCHOOL FOR CHILDREN 

Tuesday 5th November Melbourne Cup - PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Thursday 7th November  PREP 2020  Class Orientation 

Friday  8th November Re-enrolment deposit due 

Thursday 21st November  PREP 2020 Meet the Teacher and students  

Tuesday 3rd December  Christmas Concert 

Thursday 12th December  Year 6 Graduation Mass 7.00pm 

Friday 13th December  Year 6 Fun Day 

Monday 16th December 
Year 6 Last Day of School  (3.15pm finish) 
End of  Year Mass 

Tuesday 17th December 
Year Prep  - Year 5 Last Day of School 3.15pm dismissal  
STEP UP DAY - Students in ñnewò classes  
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TERM 4 Week 1 - Faith  
 
The Word: 
Paul wrote to Timothy, ñFan into a flame the gift that God gave you. Godôs gift is not a spirit 
of timidity but the Spirit of power, love and self - control. Do not be ashamed of witnessing 
to the Lord.ò 
 
Look Closer - Growing Faith 
ñIncrease our faith!ò the apostles plead in the Gospel. Jesus tells them that if they 
had faith the size of a mustard seed, they could command a tree to uproot and be 
planted in the sea and it would obey. Anything is possible when we have faith. 
 
Prayer: Lord Jesus, 
Increase our faith! May we believe in you, trust in you, love you. 
Amen 

CLASSROOM PLACEMENTS FOR 2020 
 

In the next few weeks we will begin organising children into classes for next year.  If you 
have any concerns or relevant information regarding the placement of your child for 2020, 
please put these in writing, addressed either to Mrs Wilson or Miss Clarke or Miss Allison 

and hand them in to the school office by October 25th at the latest.  

Please note:  Requests do not carry over from one year to another.  If you have had a 
concern in the past which has not been resolved you MUST put it in writing again for 
2020.    

Due consideration will be given to your concerns however decisions will made with the 
aim of placing your child into the best learning environment possible. 



FEE PAYMENT 
 
Fees for Term 3 are now overdue and payable asap.  
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SCHOOL FEES - 2020 ENROLMENT DEPOSIT 
 

Our School Fee Policy states -  
 ñAll parents of children currently at school will be required to make a payment of $150- 
per family in November. This enrolment deposit will be deducted from your following 
yearôs school feesò.  
The enrolment deposit for each family is due by Friday, 8th November 2019. 
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 THANK 

YOU 
The Environmental Committee and Environmental 

Leaders would like to thank the students and 

families at St Peter Apostle Primary School for their 

wonderful efforts in collecting bottle caps for 

Envision Hands. We have had an overwhelming 

response.  

Envision Hands also had an overwhelming 

response at their facilities. Currently, Envision are 

not accepting any more caps at their facilities until 

they process the caps they have.Our caps will be 

sent to the Envision Hands facilities in the next few 

weeks once they have sorted their caps.  

In light of this we have now stopped our collection until next year.  

Thank You. 

 

 


